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The meetinq was called to order at 11.10 a.m. 

AGENDA ITEMS 116 AND 117: PROPOSED PROGRAMME BUDGET FOR THE BIENNI!Jr-1 1986-1987 AND 
PROGRAMME PLANNING (continued) 

1. Mr. REED (United States of America) sair:l that under the Kassehaum Amendm ent to 
a recent federal act authorizinq fundinq ot assessed payments to United Nations 
oraanizations, the United States was committed to seekina weiqhted votinq on 
budqetary auestions in the United Nations and the specialized aqenctes. It such 
w~iqhted votina was not achieved by October 1986, the United States would not 
contribute more than 20 per cent of the annual hudqet of the United Nations or a~y 

of the specialized aqencies. Enactment of the measure retlectea stronq 
dissatisfaction in the Conqress over the way money was spent in the Orqaniz3tion. 

2. The United States deleqation was not convinced, however, that an attempt to 
amend the Charter to brinq about weiahted votinq was the best way to satisty the 
concerns of Conaress. Rather, his deleqatinn harl souqht to initiat e a orocess 
which could lea~ to meaninqful reform proposals by next vear, while attemptinq to 
convince Conqress of the General Assemblv's seriousness of purpose and thus ohtain 
an extension of the deadline imposed hv the Kassehaum Amendment. To that e nrl, 
there was a need for short-term chanqes, includinq a method ot limitinq and-ons, 
perhaPs bv estahlishino a "financial envelope" or cnntinqency fund; a fre e ze on th~ 
hudoet at current levels, permittino dollar orowth only for inflation and currency 
fluctuations; consideration of ~lternative methons of assessinq Memher States; and 
increased control over personnel costs. None of the four measures was new, and, 
inrleed, all four had alreaay been proposed by his neleqation at the curr e nt s ession. 

3. Althouah no country could dictate to the General Assembly, adoption ot his 
deleoation's proposals miqht convince the United States Government that there was a 
mood for change at the United Nations. On the lonqer term there was the prospect 
of approval by the General Assemblv of a process of review and analvsis which would 
l e ad to proposal~ for budoetarv and administrative retorm at the tortv-tir s t 
session. 

4, The United States was not seekinq to dictate what action the Committee shouln 
take, vet uroent action was necessary. !lis deleqation qave tair warninq that tho: 
Conc:Jr ess ot the Uni tee'! States had pi'!Ssen a l.3w which, it it was not modi ti ed in the 
near future, would create a situation which could onlv ne described as cataclvsmic 
tor the oraanization. 

S, The United States had been a tounder of the United Nations, heli~ved in the 
United N3tions, and was its principal financial supporter. The United S tat ~s 

intended to work to improve manaqement at the Uniterl Nations and the ettectiveness 
of the Oraanization as the only wav to silence its critics. All Membe r 3tat AS 
should 10in in that ettort. 

Conve rsion of the United Nations Inr:lustrial Develooment Oraaniz~tion to soecinlized 
aaencv status !A/40/7/Add.l4; A/C.5/40/48; A/C.5/40/CRP.2) 

6. Mr. MSELLE (Chairman ot the Arlvisorv Committee on Administrative and Budqetarv 
Qu~stions\, introducing the report ot the Arivisorv CommittP.~ CA/40/7/Ad.-:1.14), sai<i 

/ .. 
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that the UNIDO Constitution had come into f orce on 21 June 1985 and that UNIDO 
would become fullv independent bv Januarv 1986. Part I of the Advisory Committee's 
report dealt with the transition~! arrangements, particularly the proposed loan of 
$24 million pursuant to General AssP.mblv resolution 34/96. The Secretary-General 
was proposinq an appropriation und~r the reqular budqet for that purpose. The 
Advisory Committee agreed with the methorls of advancinq and repayinq the loan, toe 
the reasons qiven in paragraphs 6 to 8 of its report, and was recommendinq that the 
sum of $24 million should be appropriated in a special account and assessed to 
Member States in 1986, an1 that income se~tion 2 should be credited with a similar 
amount in 1987. 

7. The results of the discussions between the Secretary-General and the 
Director-General of UNIDO on conterence services and other JOint services appeare~ 
in document A/C.5/40/48. No aqreement had been reached on the immediate 
establishment of unified conference services, and a JOint study ot the auestinn 
would be undertaken by the United Nations, UNIOO and IAEA. In the meantime, UNIDO 
would operate ;oint translation/documentation services ana the United Nations would 
be responsible for meetinqs and interpretation services. 

8. ACABQ had aqreed with the estahlishment of 16 interpreter post~ by converston 
fr.om temporary assistance for meetinqs. In paraqraphs 13 and 14 of its report, the 
Advisorv Committee indicated why it had recommended aqainst an additional 
appropriation of $2,215,500 for UNIDO. 

9. The reauirements for administrative and common services were qiven in 
oaraoraphs 22 to 29 of the report of the Advisory Committee, which had not acc~pt~d 
all the new posts reauested by the Secretary-General. The Advisorv Committee's 
r ecommendation for a net reduction of $71,212,100, as aqainst the $68,850,300 
recommended by the Secretarv-General, was contained in oaraqraph 30 of its reoort. 

10, Mr. DEVREUX (Belqiuml, supported bv Mr. MAJOLI (Italy) and Mr. MURRAY (United 
Kinqdom), sain that the implications of the conversion of UNIDO were one ot the 
more important matters before the Committee. Since the relevant documentation han 
been issued very recently, the Committee should defer a decision to allo~ time tor 
proper consideration of the matter. 

11. The CHAIRMAN said that the Committee would, accordinqlv, deter consideration 
of the matter. 

Revis~d estimates under section 15 (United Nations Conference on Trade and 
Development (UNCTADl): preparatory work for bringing the Common Fund tor 
Commodities into operation (A/C.S/40/79) 

12. Mr. MSELLE (Chairman ot the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budqetarv 
Questions) said that the Secretary-General's proposals r~lated to the preparatory 
work tor brinqinq the Common Fund for Commodities into operation. Of the funds 
appropriated bv the General Assembly for that purpose, an amount or $942,000 
r emained unsoent, the surrender of which had been propose~ in the context of the 
performance report for 1984-1985, The Advisory Committee was recommendinq an 
appropriat i on of the same amount for the biennium 1986-1987. 
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11. The Advisorv Committee's recommendation for adrlitional appropriations of 
$942,000 under s~~tion 15 and $49,700 under section 31, the latter to he offset by 
the same amount und~r income section l, and for an additional estimate of 
$1,750,500 under income section 2 for the biennium 1986-1987 was approved without a 
vote. 

14. Mr. MILLER (United States of America) said that his deleqat ion had supported 
the decision on the understandinq that no funds would be spent unless the 
~nnditions for the establishment of the Common Fund for Commodities were met. 

R~vised ~stimates und~r income section 2 (General income): International Tropical 
Timber Council (A/C.S/40/82) 

lS. Mr. MSELLE (Chairman at the Advisorv Committee on Administrative and Budqetarv 
Questions) said that the General Assemblv had, in the context of appropriations for 
the biennium 1984-1985, approved an advance in the amount of $200,000 tor the 
meetina of the Preparatory Committee tor the International Tropical Timber Council 
and the first session of the Council. It had been anticiPated that, once the 
International Tropical Timber Aqreement of 1983 entetect into force and the Council 
~ommenced its operations and beaan to receive contributions, the United Nations 
~o~ould be reimbursed the $200,000. However, as indicated in paraqraph 5 of document 
A/C.S/40/82, it had not been possible for the International Tropical Timber 
Oraanization to reimburse the United Nation~ in the course of the biennium 
1984-1985. Conseauently, the Secretarv-Genera1 was oroposinq that that amount 
should he rePaid durina the hiennium 1986-1987, under income section 2 (General 
income), a orooosal with which the Advisory Committee aqreed. 

16. An adc1itional estimate of $200,000 under income section 2 for the biennium 
1986-1987 was approved without objection. 

AGENDA ITEM 123: PERSONNEL QUESTIONS (continued) (A/40/7/Add.l3, A/40/652 and 
A/40/6 73 and Corr.l and Add.l; A/C.S/40/5 and Add.l, A/C.S/40/6 and Corr.l, 
A/C.S/40/25, 27, 30, 38, 39 and A/C.S/40/59 ann Corr. 1) 

(a) COMPOSITION OF THE SECRETARIAT: REPORT OF THE SECRETARY-GENERAL (continued) 

(hi RESPECT FOR THE PRIVILEGES AND IMMUNITIES OF OFFICIALS OF THE UNITED NATIONS 
AND THE SPECIALIZED AGENCIES AND RELATED ORGANIZATIONS: REPORT OF THE 
SECRETARY-GENERAL (continued) 

(c l OTHER PERSONNEL QUESTIONS: REPORTS OF THE SECRETARY-GENERAL (continued) 

17. ~r. OE CLERCK (Belqiu~l, speakino on behalf of the States members of the 
Euroo~an Commun1ty, welcomed the etforts ot all those who souqht to protect the 
safetv and phvsical inteqritv of th~ international staff of the United Nations. 
However, de~pite a heiahtened awareness of prohlems relatina to the privileqes and 
immunities of United Nation~ officials, new cases of arrest and detention of statf 
memhe rs had untortunat~lv come to liqht. The appearance of new threats to the 
satetv and phvsical intearitv ~f international civil servants, such as ~idnappina 

/ ... 
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by unidentified individual or qroups, was also to be deplored. He drew attention 
in that connection to the dramatic case of Me. Alec Collett, described in 
oaraarapn 1 of document A/C.5/40/25, and called for an end to all such instances ot 
arhitrarv detention. 

18. The Secretariat's recruitment policy and career development system were ot the 
utmost importance in ensurinq that the Secretariat was endowed at all levP.ls with 
competent ann dedicated staff members of inteqrity representing all Member States 
on an eauitable basis. Siqnificant proaress had been made in the implementation oE 
General Assemblv resolution 37/235 in terms of the qeoqraohical distribution ot 
posts. However, the tarqets set in that area, as well as those set tor the 
proportion of women in Secretariat posts sub;ect to qeoqraphical distribution, h~n 

vet to be met, and should therefore he pursuen in the context of the next 
medium-term plan of recruitment. However, implementation of the recommendations 
made by the Joint Inspection Unit with reqard to recruitment would impose an 
excessively riqid system on the Secretariat, which miqht seriously detract from the 
Orqanization's efficiency. Furthermore, he could not agree that a five-year 
rotation of personnel, as recommended by the Inspectors, was completelv beneficial, 
nor did there appear to be any reason tor introducinq chanqes in the application ~t 
the population factor in the system desirable ranges. 

19. There were too many arbitrary decisions and delays in matters of recruitment, 
promotion and reclassitication ot posts. The phenomenon of qrade creep han assumeo 
disturbinq proportions, as demonstrated by the tact that there were 57 posts 
suhject to qeoqraphical distribution at the Under-Secretary-General and Assistant 
Secretary-General levels, as opposed to 35 at the P-1 level. That situation mu~t 
be corrected and bOdies such as the OfficP. of Personnel Services should be qiven 
qreater powers to curb such tendencies. The number ot women in the Secretariat w~ s 
unsatisfactory: the Secretary-General ouqht to ensure that the United Nations 
became a model in that area. However, the Governments of certain Member States 
were also partly to blame tor that situation as coulrt be seen from paraaraph 12 ~t 
document A/C.5/40/30 and the table which followed. The States members of th~ 

European Community took note of the plan of action submitted by the Co-ordin;Jtor 
for the Improvement of the Status of women in the Secretariat, which was in keepinq 
with the recommendations of the world Conference to Review and Appraise the 
Achievements of the United Nations Decade for women. 

20. If the qrowth rate of the Secretariat was to be significantlY slowed after 
40 vears, more efficient use should be made of human resources within th~ 
Secretariat with the help of a career development system. The Secretary-General 
was to be encouraged in his efforts to develop such a system, scheduled to he 
implemented by 1987. 

21. Competitive examinations for recruitment to posts at the P-1 and P-2 lP.vels 
had resulted in the recruitment of better aualified staff and greater statf 
mohility; thus it was unfortunate that onlv 139 candidates had oeen recruited on 
that basis since 1974. · He nevertheless weicomed the fact that 90 per cent ot the 
staff members recruited on that basis had been from unrepresented and 
underrepresented countries. At the same time, it must be noted that the number at 

/ ... 
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P-1 and P-2 posts was constantly beinq decreased, thereby reducinq the impact ot 
such examinations. That action also created dissatisfaction among start member~ in 
the General Service cateqory, most of whom were women, who saw their access to the 
Professional category beinq blocked by a lack ot posts, the provisions of 
oaraqraph 6 (h) of General Assembly resolution 39/245 notwithstandin9. In theory, 
the oroposed extension of the examination system to P-3 posts was a good one. In 
andition, the Secretariat had voluminous information on potential candirtates in its 
recruitment roster, which miqht be put to qood use in orqanizinq competitive 
examinations. 

22. The establishment an office ot Ombudsm~n in the Secretariat might he useful, 
particularly if the functioning of the current system of Panels on Discrimination 
anrt Other Grievances were consinered to be deficient in some areas. The role of an 
Ombudsman was not only to counsel those with problems, but to propose 
artministrative or legislative reforms that miqht prevent complaints and orievances 
tram occurrinq. Before a new post and Secretariat unit were established, careful 
consideration must be given to all aspects at the Ombudsman's role, bearinq in mind 
the existinq recourse structures within the Orqanization. 

23. Mr. OTHMAN (Jordan) said that the existing imbalance in posts subject to 
qeoqraphical distribution could be rectified onlv qradually. In the meantime, ways 
must he found to deal with such ineauities in the short term while striving to 
ensure a more eauitable distribution in the future. 

24. Despite the many measures taken by the Secretariat, .the recruitment targets 
for women canciidate~ and cantiidates from unrepresented and underrepresent ed 
countries had not been achieved. That was larqelv hecause they had been set on the 
assumption that unrepresented and underrepresented countries constituted a 
homooeneous qroup. However, in each cateqorv there were countries whose nationals 
wer~ un~illinq to join the United Nations system because it was not sufficiently 
competitive, countries which had candidates who were aualified but whose ahilities 
were reauired at home, and countries which lacked any aualified canrlidat es . 
Similarly, the notion that a country's movement from the unrepresented to the 
underrepresented category represented proqress was misleading, since an 
unrepresented country's situation did not chanqe much with the recruitment of one 
of its nationals if its desirable ranqe wa~ significantly hiqher, and especially if 
the staff member was recruited at the P-1 or P-2 level. As an interim measure, it 
miqht be possible to recruit staff tram qroups ot countries that shared cultural 
and linquistic characteristics against the combined desirable ranges of all the 
individual countries in that group. 

25. That approach might not help, however, in the case of the recruitment ot 
women. Moreover, a greater number of women should not be recruited simply to 
improve the statistics. Competence and efficiency should continue to quide 
recruitment in that regard. In view of the tact that the Middle East was one of 
the qeoqraphical areas from which few women had heen recruited, Jordan was prepared 
to help in the identification and recruitment of canrtidates from the reqion. 

I ... 
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26. The extension of competitive examination~ to cover recruitment at the P-3 
level warranted serious and positive consideration. However, the mandatory 
retirement aae should be kept at 60, and early retirement, at aqe 55, encouraged. 
The experience of other United Nations organizations and agencies with the 
institution of an Ombudsman should be evaluated and suhmitted to the Gener<1l 
Assembly for consideration at its forty-first session. His delegation was 
seriously concerned at cases of violations of the privileoes, immunities and 
protection of United Nations staff members, particularly cases involving Jordanian 
nationals employed by tmRWA in the territories occupied by Israel. 

27. Mr. BOKHARI (Pakistan) said that, on balance, the Secretariat's activities in 
the field of personnel management were less than satisfactory, particularly in s~ 
far as the eauitable geographical distribution of Secretariat personnel was 
concerned. However, continued adherence to Article 101 of the United Nations 
Charter would l~ad to the achievement of the recruitment targets discussed in 
documents A/40/652, A/C.S/40/6 and A/C.S/40/30. 

28. It appeared that the recruitment of staff on as wide a oeooraphical oasis as 
possible had become an end in itself. It was to he hoped that the concept of 
desirable ranges would result in flexibility in recruitment, rather than the 
imposition of rigid auotas which, in some cases, amounted to a sacrificinq of th~ 
hasic principles of competence and efficiency. If that trend continued, it would 
seriously hamper the Organization's effectiveness. 

29. The current methodology for calculating desirable ranoes needed to be reviewed 
with a view to reachinq a more balanced mix of the contribution, membership and 
population factors, since too much importance had been qiven to the contribution 
factor and too little to the population factor. By correctinq that imbalance, it 
might be possible to bring about a considerable reduction in the number of 
over-represented countries. The Secretary-General's report on the application of 
the population factor in the system of desirable ranqes (A/C.S/40/6) appeared to 
have been hastily prepared on the basis of certain preconceived notions. 
Paragraphs 18 to 20 suggested that the application of the population factor was 
simplistic, in practice, it was not even applied at all. While the base fiaure 
used in calculatinq desirable range had increased most recently from 2,700 (in 
1980) to 3,350 (in 1981), the population reserve figure had r~:>main~>d at 240. 
Furthermore, the illustration given in paragraph 20 made use of widely diveraent 
figures, and would have been more useful had actual population figures h~en useo. 
His delegation wished to know the figures that were actually used in the 
distribution of posts on a geographical basis and the way in which the 240 posts 
allocated on the basis of the population factor were distributed, as well as the 
countries to which they had been allocated. The contribution factor should he 
hased on a State's actual contribution, rather than on the official scale of 
assessments. Future reports on that subject should contain a comparative study of 
the calculation of desirable ranges on that basis. 

30. His delegation supported the use of competitive examinations for recruiti~~ 

staff at the P-1 and P-2 levels and as a basis for promotion from the General 
Service to the Professional category. It had, however, certain doubts as to the 

! . .. 
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practicability and efficacy of that procedure in the case of recruitment to P-3 
posts. A certain degree of frustration might arise amona ~taff memher~ who 
anticipated promotions to higher grades on the basis of their performanc~, lenath 
of service and acauired expertise. A thorouah and fair compP.titive examination at 
tne beginning of a staff member's career should be sufficiP.nt to attract talented 
personnel whose abilities could be enhanced by measures such as tr~ininq courses. 
Furthermore, the experience, performance and motivation reauired for hiqher-level 
posts could not necessarily be gauged from examination results. 

31. His delegation had freauently called for an increase in the number of women in 
the Secretariat and therefore welcomed the r'eport of the co-ordinator for the 
Improvement of the Status of Women in the Secretariat (A/C.S/40/30). However, an 
extension of the Co-ordinator'~ term of office with a rP.vised mandate wouln in 
effect split existing personnel services into two separate units, one for men and 
one for women, which might he counter-productive. 

32. Mr. BELYAEV (Byelorussian Soviet Socialist Republic) said that ~is deleaation 
continued to favour strict compliance with Article 101, paragraph 3, of the 
Cnarter. The need to secure the highest standards of efficiP.ncy, competence and 
integrity and of recruiting on as wide a geographical hasis as possible were 
closely interrelated and neither should he given priority. 

33. It was clear from the reports hefore the Committee that specific steps had 
been taken to correct the imbalances which had arisen as a result of the defective 
recruitment methods. However, the situation was not yet ~atisfactory in so far as 
eauitahle geographical representation was concerned, His neleaatinn was 
particularly concerned regarding the situation of the countries of eastern Europe, 
for more than half of them remained underrepresented or at the lower end of their 
respective desirable ranges. It would he easy to correct the imbalance for only 
29 additional posts were reauired to hrina the representation of the reqion to 
within the desirahle range. That was very little compared to the 200 to 
300 appointments that were made each year. 

34. One of the main obstacles to eauitable qeographical distribution within the 
Secretariat was the unjustified practice of awardina permanent contracts. That 
prac tice was not only detrimental to the efficiency of the Oraanization hut it was 
ahnormal since permanent contracts contin11ed to be awarded to nationals of 
over-represented countries. Moreover, the effect was that certain c0untries held 
on to posts for decades. Accordingly, he proposed that the practice of awardina 
permanent contracts should he discontinued. He also confirmed his deleaation's 
position with respect to transfers of staff from the General Service to the 
Professional category. Those, too, were an impediment to eallitahle qeoaraphical 
distribution and should be made only in exceptional cases and takina into 
consideration the level of representation of the countries whose nationals were 
involved. 

35. ~is delegation was in favour of the eauitahle representation of women in the 
Secretariat but believed that such representation should he achieved while 
r~spectinq the desirahle ranges established for Memher States. The principle of 

I ... 
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eauitable geographical representation of all Member States should be adhered to 
strictly at all levels in all the oroani7.ations of the United Nations system. It 
should ~lso apply to the recruitment of experts. 

36. His delegation reiterated the reservations it had expressed when the decision 
had been taken to introduce competitive examinations as a means of recruitino staff 
members. Such examinations should not be an impediment to the achievement of 
eauitable geographical distribution and should not be used as a pretext for not 
observing that principle. So long as some Member States withheld their approval of 
the system of national competitive examinations for recruitment at the P-1 and P-2 
}@.vel his delegation could not support the extension of the system to the P-3 level. 

37. Although the Dyelorussian SSR was not currently underrepresented nearly all of 
its nationals were serving on fixed-term contracts. Thus any slackenino of 
vigilance in respect of the number of nationals in the Secretariat could result in 
its again becoming underrepresented. In that connection he drew the attention of 
the Office of Personnel Services to the need to ensure the continued representation 
of Memher States whose nationals served on fixed-term contracts. 

38. Mrs. ARCHINI (Italy) said that the representation of her country in posts 
subject to geographical distribution was far from satisfactory. The numher of 
Italian staff members had decreased in the past year whereas Italy's a~sesseo 
contribution had increased. The Italian Government had done everythino within it~ 

power to submit aual ified candidates, the names of many such candidates were on the 
roster. Greater use ~hould be made of the roster which should be updated 
regularly. So far the measure~ taken to improve the repres~ntation of Italy in the 
Secretariat - including the holdino of a competitive examination in Rome - had 
yielded less th.=tn siltisfactory reslllts. Her Government was keenly interested in 
having another competiti"e examination in Italy in the near future. 

39. While her deleqiltion was in favour of the proposal to extend the nation~l 
competitive examinations to. the P-3 level, it felt that, qiven the concern 
expressed by the Advisor y Committee regarding the costs of such a proposal, it 
would be worth studying further the actual cost of the existing interview systP.m. 
Duplication of efforts should be avoided by determining in advance what vacancie~ 
were likely to arise and consideration might also be given to convoking candidates 
of different levels and nationalities to specified locations as a means of redncino 
costs. Finally, she sugqested that it might he worth dispensing with the 
reauirement that applicants should specify their gender. In that manner all 
candidates would he placed on an eaual footing and it would he impossihle to 
discriminate at the initial stage of recruitment on the hasis of sex. 

40. Mr. NTAKIBORARA (Burundi), while welcominq the considerahle efforts made hy 
the Secretary-General to reduce the numher of unrepresented or underrepresent~d 
countries said that if the numher of over-represented countries continued to 
decline .=tt the current slow rate of one a year, it would take until th~ 

year 2016 for there to be no over-represented countries. 
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41. tt was generally assumed that countries which were within their de~irable 
ranges were satisfied. That was not the case. Burundi was one of the 39 African 
States whose desirahle range was between 2 and 14. tt had five staff members in 
the Secretariat, in other words it was near the bottom of it~ desirahle ranq~. In 
his view, account should be taken of that situation whP.n recruiting new staff 
members. Since the only objective indicator of a State's level of representation 
was the mid-point of its desirahle range, the Secretary-General should focus on 
raising the level of representation of all States which were below the mid-point of 
their respective ranges. 

42. His delegation concurred fully in the criticism voiced by the Joint Inspection 
Unit in its report on the medium-term plan of recruitment, 1983-1985 (A/40/673, 
Annex). It would surely he necessary to prepare a further medium-term plan. 
Accordingly he reauested that the Secretariat should provide a complete listinq, by 
country and year, of the staff members recruited between 1983 and Oecemher 1985, 
indicating the level at which they were recruited and the method of recr11itment, 
and outlininq the Secretary-General's plans to reduce the disparities between 
States that were within their desirable range. 

43. Turning to the auestion of representation at the senior levels he said that it 
was difficult for the Secretariat to be a source of new ideas when the recruitment 
system continued to give preference always to a handful of countries whose views on 
many aspects of international political and economic relations were fixed. If the 
Secretary-General looked at a list of staff members at the o-1 level and above he 
would soon see the tremendous disparity that existed between different regions and 
the almost complete absence of nationals of developing countries in qeneral and of 
the African countries in particular. 

44. Turning to the auestion of the status of women in the Secretariat, he said 
that he looked forward to receiving a draft programme on ways to remove the 
obstacles standing in the way of the employment of women in the United Nations. In 
drawing up such a draft programme it was essential that the Co-ordinator for the 
Improvement of the Status of Women in the Secretariat should operate in accordance 
with paragraph 5 of General Assembly resolution 39/245, which gave the Office of 
Personnel Services central responsibility for the personnel policies of the 
Organi?.ation. 

45. Noting that in his statement to the Committee at its 11th meeting the 
Secretary-General had stated that he would consider any suggestion which miaht 
hrinq nearer the time when the ideals set forth in the Charter were attained. He 
expressed the hope that the Secretary-General would aive the necessary priority to 
the suggestion that the staffing pattern of the Secretariat should he hrouqht into 
line with the relevant resolutions adopted by the General As~emhly ~ince its 
tnirty-first session. 

! • ' 

46. Mr. WESTPHAL (Federal Republic of Germany) after endorsing the statement made 
by the representative of Belgium on hehalf of the member States of the European 
Economic community, said that his delegation, in principle, agreed with the 
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Secretarv-General's positive ev~luation of the results of the medium-term plan of 
recruitment. While the situation of manv countries, includinq his own, had 
imoroverl in the past two v ~ ars, he noted with reqret that not all States had be e n 
hrouaht within their desirahle ranqe s . He therPfore called on the 
Sec retarv-General to steo up his ettorts to recruit staff as a matter of oriority 
tro~ unr ep res e nted and unrlerrepresented States. While understandina th e 
Sec retarv-General's concern that flexibility be preserven his deleaation believed 
tnat a cn-ordinated approach to recruitm ent activities throuah the implementation 
o f the medium-term olan would not place any restrictions on statf administration. 
It tooK note ot the concern expres sed bv the Assistant Secretarv-General tor 
Pe r s onnel Services reaardina the proso~ts tor further proqress tow3rds eauit~ble 
a eoaraphical halance hut sairl that th e Secretarv-General should not be deterred 
trom his efforts. 

47. while the overall repr ese ntation ot the Federal Repuhlic ot Germany in the 
Secretariat had improved, he drew attention to the need for adeauate representation 
at a ll levels, oarticularlv the se nior l~ve ls. 

48. His deleaation aporoved of external competitive examinations as a wav of 
improvinq the representation of unrepresP.ntP.d and underrepr esen ted countries and 
supported the extension, on an experime ntal basis, of national competitivP 
examinations to the P-3 level. It hoped that competitive examinations would be 
hel~ aqain in 1986 tor national s of his country. Finally, he renewed his 
del~qation's pl edoe ot support to the Assistant Secretary-General tor Personnel 
Services and the Co-ordinator for the Improvement of the Status ot women in the 
Secre tariat. 

The meetinq rose at 1.25 p.m. 




